	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 10th July 2017 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,

                    Noel Gregory, Stuart Briggs, John Bandey, Daragh Mcloughlin, Mitch Walters,

                    Gavin Norman.               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Julian Hussey, Louis Browne, Kevin Harte
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ Allan & Peter presented the cheque to St Johns at  their venue

b/ Noel said Jesse Johnson had contacted the French club to suggest himself. Noel and Terry Mcintosh

     would visit France in Feb/March to review facilities and propose a possible tour Easter 2019 for the

     U14 age group and any others interested. Look at dormitories or placing two children per house 

     and age groups and rules of play.They will discuss at next junior committee meeting. He suggested

     someone from the senior club should also visit with them.

c/ It is proposed to open bar one Thursday per month after training. Allan said he did not think Nick

     Neale was happy for club members to staff bar, but he will discuss with him. The players will

     suggest dates and the bar will be staffed by LC initially.

d/ Morrisons will hold their family BBQ on Saturday 29th July. Club will provide BBQ and marquee.

e/ The scrum factory course will be 3rd August at club.

f/ It was agreed Tom Gamwell should act as Club Captain to support team managers and captain.

g/ Allan said various physios have been contacted to provide service to club without much success.

Mitch said RFU suggests clubs should have one and the average cost is £45 per hour, and the club

should at least have a first aider for match days, especially away games. Club possibly train

Managers? Discussion on when best, Saturdays to help with strapping and be available for home

and away games, or Sunday mornings. Mitch has a lady in mind and he will discuss options with her

At a suggested rate of £25 per hour.

h/ Guy has cleaned the filters in the kitchen and will get fryer thermostat checked.    

4. Correspondence :
	Mitch Walters

Guy Livingston

	a/ Contact from D/Wilts to say Stuart is being presented with a long service award for his 27 years as

     club treasurer at the AGM in Salisbury on 26th July. Committee members will attend with him.

b/ The Brownies Tag Training will be in August Touchline edition

c/ The Gig club have requested to hire clubhouse Dec. 19th. No home game, directed to LC to book.

d/ Clive has registered with RFU for correspondence on help with pitches.

e/ Kev Harte has asked if club has informed everyone of Crewkerne  friendly. This has been done.

f/ Community update from RFU requested if club has a preferred solicitor to register with. Peter will

    contact Kitson & Trotman to find out if they would be clubs solicitor. 

 
	Peter Brook



	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £3566.46 with no bills outstanding. He will start invoicing LC for cricket pitch cutting. Their was a profit of £242.90 on food at Lions games.

Allan said the SKY invoice was £354 however confusion over cancelling 1 months membership means we may be charged another £91 or receive a credit for the Autumn.

VP Report :  Peter said he will send out VP letters when he has fixture book printed.
	

	
	

	8a. Captains Report :

Daragh said training had been ongoing during summer with some new players attending. All players need to be registered on GMS and Guy is meeting Jamie to review.

9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel reported that their first meeting will be 20th July and Karen Hussey will continue with GMS registration.They have produced a banner for registration at a cost of £250 and produced leaflets to circulate to schools and parents, which Allan will get more printed to post up in town.

He thanked Mitch and Tom Gamwell for helping with junior line out training.

They still have a possible issue with a disruptive junior, but has discussed within club and suggested to parents he attends another club.


	

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said he was arranging a Halloween disco for October 29th and has a PA system to use. Will publicise as free entry and look for 1.00am bar license.

The 50th Ball is proposed for Freshwater Camp on first weekend in June with a 3course meal at £25 and band to arrange. He will discuss with Julian on arrangements.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said the main pitches are available from 1st August from cricket club. John Bandey and Noel are proposing start marking pitches 10/11th August.

Saturday food providers is still being looked at with Sheralyn still prepared to provide food and Clive is in discussion with Loders Arms landlord.

Core Values :

Allan and John met with Chris Burton to review clubs annual accreditation to RFU. He said we should still be looking to run 2nd team friendlies and find more volunteers. We need to do a Risk Assessment of training under our lights as they are still deemed unsuitable. Noel suggested we should assess costs of improving lights and maybe have a sub committee We need to state types of training carried out and if training is split have a coach/trainer in control of each session.

We also need to have a condensed ‘Development Plan’ which the secretary has produced and circulated to committee. It was agreed to use this to submit to Chris Burton.

Chris also said all clubs rules and risk assessments should be put on website.

13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding   : Noel said Sam Guest needs more support to help ensure player safety.
b/ School Liaison : Noel said that junior parents with children at each school will liaise with each

                                     school.

c/ Coaching          : Allan said 5 club members passed the L2 course. Anyone interested in the CPD

                                    course need to register.

d/ Publicity          : Stuart said papers had been covered well all season with articles. The sponsors

                                    draw will be next.

e/ Volunteers      : Gill Livingston had done a grand job providing breakfast at Lions game.
f/ Dev, Plan          : John presented the proposed Development Plan that RFU require. It covers six 

                                    Items that, Promote Club, Recruitment of Players, Develop Coaches, More

                                    Volunteers, Develop Website and Increase Club Finances. It was agreed this could

                                    be presented to Chris Burton for approval.
	

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Gavin suggested the club has a blazer badge. Allan will cost.

b/ The sponsors draw was won by : 1/ CG. Fry. 2/ Footeprints. 3/ AG. Down. Logos will be obtained for

     new shirts which has Raging Bull suggested to supply to maintain online shop.

c/ Clive thanked Mystic Signs for providing signs for collection box. Peter will contact them to update

    the boards. 

d/ Noel said he will prepare containers for painting. A work party needs to be arranged to satisfy the

     RBS grant.

e/ Clive said we need to have the TV sound system upgraded for a microphone.

f/ Stuart said the international ticket application was now online. He does know in advance how many

tickets we are allocated but not the value.

g/ Peter thanked Allan for his efforts on getting club sponsors which looks likely to be 69 entrants.

No further business, meeting closed 9.15pm.

Next meeting Monday 14th August 2017

Allan Staerck

Chairman
	Allan Staerck

Peter Brook

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


